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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To approve the Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1 The Council needs to consider its Medium Term Financial Strategy on an annual basis.  It is an integral part of our financial planning process.  In the Use of Resources assessment, PriceWaterhouse Coopers our external auditors gave the Council a score of 2 (adequate) for Financial Management.  

2.2
They say that financial management is considered to demonstrate adequate performance.  Although budget monitoring procedures are robust resulting in variances being identified, investigated and action plans being drawn up as necessary.  Some key criteria of the KLOE have not been met, largely surrounding strategic revenue and capital planning arrangements.

3
AREAS FOR IMPROVEMENT

3.1
They identified the following areas for improvement in the Medium Term Financial Strategy.

· It should be annually updated.

· Longer-term links are needed between the Council’s resources and Service/Corporate Plans.

· The impact of key national and local priorities and developments on the Council’s resources and priorities was not fully set out.

· Insufficient information to demonstrate best practice had been taken into account.

4
DRAFT MEDIUM TERM FINANCIAL STRATEGY 2007/8 to 2009/2010

4.1
A completely revised and updated MTFS is attached which addresses the criticisms from PWC.

4.2 The MTFS identifies 7 key elements which are shown below:

i) Balances and Reserves

To reduce the Council’s General Fund balances by £1.5m over the next 5 years.


ii)
Balanced Budget

To produce a balanced budget over the longer term balancing revenue income and expenditure.

iii)
Capital Programme

To use Prudential borrowing to help fund a rolling five year capital programme that meets the Council’s priorities and ambitions.

iv) Gershon Review


To meet the Governments efficiency targets and to continue to achieve 2.5% savings (improvements) each year.

v) Council Tax levels

To keep increases in the level of Council Tax to no more than 5% p.a.

vi) Service Planning

To ensure that any changes to the Council’s base budget are driven through the Service Planning process.

vii) National Priorities and Initiatives

To ensure that the financial implications of major government and national initiatives all properly costed and included in the Council’s revenue and capital budgets.
4.3 The Budget Working Group considered the draft Medium Term Financial Strategy on 13th September 2006 and recommended the following:

1 Agree to reduce the Council’s General balances to a minimum recommended level of £700,000 over the next five years.

2 Rather than simply subsidise revenue expenditure by £300,000 p.a. they also recommended the following:

a) To immediately set aside £600,000 from balances to fund future capital projects.

b) Transfer £100,000 to the Community Enhancement Fund for outside bodies to be invited to apply for financial assistance for capital projects.

c) Transfer £100,000 to a fund to be made available for Parish Council’s to apply for financial assistance for specific capital schemes including those outside bodies that manage or control recreational play areas such as recreational associations with particular emphasis being placed on the encouragement of applications for assistance towards the refurbishment of children’s play areas, village halls and the provision of speed indicator devices.

d) That up to a further £100,000 be placed in an earmarked reserve to be made available depending upon the outcome of discussions to be held with Civic leaders and other interested parties in Longridge to identify whether financial assistance is needed to promote and encourage specific community projects designed to improve the well-being of residents and visitors to Longridge.

e) Use of balances to subsidise revenue expenditure be limited to £120,000 per year, and that efficiency savings be found to limit Council Tax increases to no more than 5% per annum.

5 RECOMMEND THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Recommend that Committee:

(i) Approve the MTFS as amended by the Budget Working Group

(ii) Transfer from General Fund balances:

a) £600,000 to the Capital Reserve fund

b) £100,000 to the Community Enhancement Fund

£100,000 to an earmarked reserve for support for Parish Council outside bodies as set out in the report.

£100,000 to an earmarked reserve for Community Projects in Longridge as set out in the report.
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